
 

 
 
 
 
 
To: Marcos José Lapciuc, Chairman 
   

and Members, Public Health Trust Financial Recovery Board 
 Carlos A. Migoya, President and CEO, Jackson Health System 
 
From: Christopher Mazzella, Inspector General  
 
Date: October 27, 2011 
 
Subject: Jackson Health System’s 90-Day Status Report on Its Implementation of the 

Recommendations Contained in the OIG’s Final Report re: Audit of the 
Management Services Agreement Between the Public Health Trust of Miami-
Dade County and the Foundation Health Services, Inc., and Audit Closeout,   
Ref. IG09-98.2   

 
The Office of the Inspector General (OIG) has reviewed the Jackson Health System’s 
(JHS) 90-day status report (see attached), dated October 14, 2011, which was provided 
to us in response to the subject audit.  We are pleased that JHS has embraced and now 
fully implemented the OIG’s recommendations since its initial response to the draft audit 
report.  Specifically, we are satisfied that corporate credit cards will no longer be 
provided to employees by Jackson Memorial International (JMI).  Instead, travel 
expenses will be paid on a reimbursement basis, and entertainment expenses will not 
include the purchase of alcohol.  Further, we note with interest the changes that JHS 
has made to how it classifies and tracks international patients.  These changes should 
enable JHS to develop performance metrics on international patient activity and its 
impact on JHS’ financial condition.  Moreover, these more well-defined classifications 
should allow JHS to prepare periodic cost/benefit analyses of its international marketing 
efforts. 
 
Accordingly, we consider this audit closed and resolved with no exceptions. 
 
Attachment    
 
cc: Hon. Carlos A. Gimenez, Mayor, Miami-Dade County 
 Hon. Joe A. Martinez, Chairman, Board of County Commissioners 
     and Members, Board of County Commissioners 
 Alina Hudak, Deputy Mayor/County Manager 
 Cathy Jackson, Director, Audit and Management Services Department  
 Charles Anderson, Commission Auditor 
 Stephen J. Weimer, Corporate Director – Internal Audit, JHS 
 Carlos Lopez-Cantera, Chairman, Board of Directors, Jackson Memorial Foundation 
  












